
 

January 16, 2016 
 
Dear Acacia Community, 
 
              
 A Happy 2016 to one and all! We are now in observance of the Feast of the Epiphany 
whose spirit continues to shine over the first few weeks of the New Year.  
 
 “We have seen His star in the east and have come to bring Him gifts.” 
      - From the Gospel of Matthew 
 
 The Gospel tells about the journey of The Three Kings or Wise Men who leave the comforts of their 
kingdom to travel to foreign lands and follow a Star.  It is prophesied that this Star is to lead them to the 
Messiah, the Savior.  On their journey, they meet King Herod who is also in search of the Messiah but is out 
to destroy Him.  Herod all the while believes the Messiah to be a grown up, but the Wise Men reveal to him 
that the Savior is in fact a Child. The promise of salvation is in a Child. As the story unfolds, The Wise Men 
find the Savior, give Him their gifts and pay Him homage. In their return home, they do not go back the 
same way they came but choose to take another path lest Herod find them and find his way to The Child. 
 
 Where would we find this Guiding Star today?  And would we dare to leave the comforts of what is 
familiar to us and follow it to pay homage to The Savior, The Child, who is need of protection? 
  
           Last weekend, we held a Gathering for Acacia’s Future.  Thirty members of AWS, teachers, parents 
(pioneers and new), and staff alike got together in school to reflect on where we had begun as a School 
Community and how to move forward in the following years.  Where would we find the “Guiding Star” that 
would lead us to meet the needs and demands of a future we have never visited? And in those two days, we 
did find our Guiding Star, not by looking outside of ourselves, but by looking within.  We came to realize that 
Acacia’s Guiding Star is the shared Core Values of its community members, personal values we have in 
common that guide us in our daily lives, that mold our principles, that we would try never to compromise, 
those we wish to pass on to our children and to the generations to come, essential values that are innate in 
every child, values that led us all to Acacia Community in the first place.  
  
 As for the gifts, they were overflowing that weekend.  Everyone offered gifts of their time, presence, 
wisdom, ideas, dreams, hopes, desires, questions, doubts, trust, openness, their positive attitude and 
ultimately their Love and willingness to serve.   
 
 Our heartfelt thanks to all those who participated in this special gathering, and to all of you whose 
children you entrust to our daily care and guidance.  
 
 Our guiding Star is indeed in each of us, and so is the Savior. May we continue to follow our Star with 
courage and recognize, honor and protect The Child within.  
 
 

With our warmest regards, 
Trina Galvez 
For the College of Teachers 

 

AWS Bulletin 
SY 2015-2016 — Issue No. 9 (January 2016) 



 

2 AWS Bulletin SY 2015-2016 — Issue No. 9 (January 2016) 

January   2016 Happy New Year! 

5 US Classes Resume 

6 PS/GS Classes Resume 

9-10  A Gathering for Acacia’s Future 
(a planning weekend) 

12 Market Day (PC) 

15-17 International GK Summit 

15-19 Integrative Music Education 

18 Sikhayan Festival (Sta. Rosa) 

20 Class Picture Taking 

22 “Whisperings of Twilight”, A 
Poetry Night by Class 10 

27-28 Santan Class 3 Camping 

28 “Where There’s A Will… 
Shakespeare That Is”, Mirasol 
Class 8 Play,  Finster Hall, 7PM 
(AUP) 

29 Medieval Fair  

February    

2-3 “Demeter and Persephone”, Camia 
Class 5 Play,  11AM, AWS Michael 
Hall 

5 Annual Summer Outing (Kinder 
Classes) 

6 Kalachuchi Class 12, Senior Project 
Presentations 

8 Chinese  New Year Holiday 

13 New Parents’ Orientation (9-11AM) 

15-19 Visiting Mentor, David Simpson 

19 Music Festival  

21-27 Mirasol Class 8 Camping/Class Trip 

22-24 Camia Class 5 Camping 

24-26 GS/US Practical Project Week 

25 Edsa Day (National Holiday) 

 
 

“Whisperings of Twilight”  
A Poetry Night by Kaimito Class 10 

 
 
 

"Whisperings of Twilight" A Poetry Night by      
Kaimito Class 10. Jan.22, Friday, 6 p.m. Michael 

Hall, AWS (a class fund raiser, food sale). 
 

 Listen to original poems, share your favourite   
poems, be touched by the music of Poetry. Class 7 

and up, friends, parents, teachers are invited to 
come. 

 
We hope to see you all.  

"There are three good 
things in this world. 

One is to read poetry, 
another is to write     

poetry, and the best 
of all is to live poetry."  

― Rupert Brooke  
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A Joyful Gathering for Acacia’s Future  
(May the force be with you!)  
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"Thank you for allowing us to dream!" This was a 
statement joyfully made by the faculty group dur-
ing the Acacia Waldorf School Planning Weekend 
held at Acacia Michael Hall last January 9 and 10, 
2015. 
 
The weekend was facilitated by Acacia parents and 
seminar specialists Kokoy Reonisto and Nen     
Sandoval, and were inspired by the presence and 
active participation of Gippy Tantoco (our school 
BOT chairman), Trina Galvez (our COT chairper-
son), Jim Sharman (our Waldorf mentor, consult-
ant and founder of Gamot Cogon Waldorf Institute 
in Iloilo (GCI), and various members of our parent 
council, faculty and administration office. 
 
Our school cafeteria prepared light snacks and 
special Japanese and Italian themed lunches. 
 
 

Everyone gave generously and joyfully of their time 
as they put their heads, hearts and hands together 
to define a "renewed" vision for the school and 
open and strengthen more avenues for nurturing, 
building and growing the school and its communi-
ty. 
 
Among other things, the participants had fun with 
communication and support games, identifying 
and working on core values, creating a renewed 
vision statement, overcoming the tyranny of the 
"but", allowing the empowerment of the "and", 
and "dreaming big"! 
 
This workshop surely gave hope and renewed our 
vision, commitment and resolve to work hand in 
hand to strengthen and continue to build our 
school community together for many more years 
to come!  
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Market Tuesday 
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Upper School Students Attend GK International Summit 

Upper School Class 12  students Mirea Suarez, Beatriz Galvez and   Isa-
belle Galvez attended the Gawad Kalinga (GK) Summit with the theme 
“The Business of Kindness” held last January 15-17, 2015,  together with 
Acacia Teacher Michi Suarez (Mirea's mother). 
 
Our Upper School students are familiar with GK as they have given 
community service work to build homes and distribute food and relief 
goods to nearby GK communities together with the Upper School stu-
dents in the past years. They had also met with GK entrepreneurs who 
gave a talk to our Upper School students last year. 
 
This time, our small group of students stayed at the GK Enchanted 
Farm in Bulacan, made new friends and connected with other students 
and business, religious and government leaders, volunteers, entrepre-
neurs, partners and beneficiaries of GK    projects from all over the             
Philippines, Asia, Australia, USA and France. 
 
Our students saw the strength and healing power of love, forgiveness and compassion present in each mem-
ber and beneficiary of the GK communities as they strive to transform their lives, guided with the mottos 
“Kindness with excellence” and “Compassion with competence”. 
 
Each person is my brother or sister. "Walang Iwanan". No one gets left behind. They saw the fruits of this vi-
sion multiplied in a new framework of modern social entrepreneurship, wherein both the entrepreneur and 
the workers benefit from an endeavour. 
 
They saw the awesome power and hope of the shared vision of GK to reach out and do meaningful work to-
gether with people of different spheres to sustainably uplift the dignity and plight of the poor and the op-
pressed. 
 
They heard the wonderful and inspiring stories of the volunteers, workers, business partners, entrepreneurs 
and beneficiaries. 
 
Our students bring with them their awesome GK Summit experience, and are inspired to share these stories 
and create their own dreams, visions and endeavours. 

For AWS Parents,  
Teachers, Friends  

 
Adolescence naturally  
enters the life of a 
child, bringing many 
changes and much in-
ner conflict.  
The author sheds light 
on common  
concerns and familiar  
problems. 
 
Every Tuesday at                 
10:30AM, Admin           
Conference room 

Parents’ Book Study 

Lily Class 2        
Parents’ Weekly 

Book Study re the 
9-year old change 
in the Third Grade 
(The Turning Point 

of    Childhood) 
 

Every Thursday,               
9:00-11:00AM, 
Hacienda Santa 

Elena Clubhouse 
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Educating Children For The Journey (by Jack Petrash at TEDxRockCreekPark) 

 Our world is changing at a rapid and dramatic pace. Every decade brings technological advances 
and unforeseen social change. So how can we prepare our children for a world we can't envision? The best 
way to do that is to educate our children to develop three essential capacities: a capacity for vibrant and 
vigorous activity, a capacity for a sensitive and yet resilient emotional life, and a capacity for clear, focused, 
original, thinking.  
 
 In order to develop these three capacities, we must educate our children in a multidimensional way 
in school. The place to begin is through self-directed play with the young child. Play is the wonderfully cre-
ative work of early childhood. When young children play, they are focused, attentive, and completely in-
volved in what they are doing. This is a characteristic of genius and innovative individuals often keep this 
playful nature intact throughout their lives.  
 
 The second way to educate children for the future is through art. In the grade school it is possible 
to teach all of the academic subjects in a manner that integrates art. In doing so we create an educational 
program that addresses a child's need to be engaged imaginatively and emotionally in each lesson.  
 
 When we teach children through a foundation of active play and a solid framework of artistic expe-
riences, we help them develop the third essential ability, a capacity for dynamic, curious, and original 
thinking, a thinking that enables our children to ask the questions that are still waiting to be asked.  
 
 No Child Left Behind and Race to the Top have created a standard driven educational system that 
only asks our children to use half of their human intelligence, just the left side of their brains. And sadly, 
fifty percent is a failing grade by any standard. Our children deserve more, much more. 

Published on May 8, 2013 “Thanks to the Honolulu Waldorf School for sharing this featured article.” 
 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=imaW-

TabxOE&feature=youtu.be&list=PL5r7OcSNnVnMlFwv8UVlHiM0GJeQ9RhmT 
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